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The below is attributable to Department Spokesperson Heather Nauert:

Secretary Tillerson met with Indian Minister of External Affairs Sushma
Swaraj today in New York, where they discussed further strengthening the
U.S.-India political and economic partnership. The Secretary thanked the
Minister for India’s contributions to stability and development in
Afghanistan and the region. The Minister and the Secretary also discussed the
upcoming Global Entrepreneurship Summit, which the United States and India
will co-host in Hyderabad, November 28-30. Secretary Tillerson and Minister
Swaraj also looked forward to convening a 2+2 dialogue alongside Minister of
Defence Sitharaman and Secretary of Defense Mattis in the near future.
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Criminal Activities

Media Note
Office of the Spokesperson

Washington, DC
September 22, 2017

As part of the U.S. commitment to counter Hizballah’s terrorist and criminal
activities around the world, the United States and Peru partnered to hold a
two-day workshop in Lima on September 20-21, on using law enforcement and
counterterrorism finance tools to counter Hizballah’s destabilizing
activities.

Counterterrorism practitioners from both countries discussed best practices
to disrupt Hizballah’s terrorist plotting, military procurement activities,
and its members’ and supporters’ involvement in large scale criminal schemes.
U.S. participating agencies included the U.S. Departments of State, Justice,
Treasury, Homeland Security, the Federal Bureau of Investigation, and the
National Counterterrorism Center. Peru was represented by the Peruvian
Judiciary, the Specialized Prosecutor’s Office on Terrorism, the Specialized
Public Solicitor’s Office on Terrorism, the Financial Intelligence Unit, and
the Peruvian National Police’s Anti-Drug and Anti-Money Laundering
Directorates. Peru is a regular member of the U.S.-Europol Law Enforcement
Coordination Group, which harnesses the expertise of more than 25 countries
across the globe to counter the threat posed by Hizballah. Both countries
agreed to continue working together to take measures to counter Hizballah’s
destabilizing activities.
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Press Releases: Mali National Day
Message

Press Statement
Rex W. Tillerson

Secretary of State

Washington, DC
September 22, 2017

On behalf of President Trump and the people of the United States of America,
we send our best wishes to the people of Mali as you celebrate your
Independence Day on September 22.

The United States values our partnership with Mali. We will continue to grow
our longstanding relationship to counter terrorist threats, strengthen Mali’s
security institutions, assist with inclusive development, and support the
full implementation of the Agreement on Peace and Reconciliation in Mali.

On the 57th anniversary of your independence, the United States supports all
Malians as they work to build a country that is peaceful, prosperous, and
united.
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and Hama Provinces

Press Statement
Heather Nauert

Department Spokesperson

Washington, DC
September 21, 2017

The United States is concerned by reports of airstrikes in Idlib province and
northern Hama province on September 19 and 20 that killed at least three
medical personnel and damaged a number of medical facilities, emergency
equipment, and civil defense centers.

These attacks fit an all-too-familiar pattern in which medical facilities and
personnel – and the civilians they serve – are victims of strikes by the
Syrian regime and its Russian allies.

There is no military solution to this conflict. We reiterate our call for de-
escalation and a political settlement through an inclusive process, owned and
led by the Syrian people, as called for in UN Security Council resolution
2254 and the Geneva Communique.
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Crisis

Fact Sheet
Office of the Spokesperson

Washington, DC
September 21, 2017

Maintaining its steadfast commitment to getting lifesaving support to the
people of Syria impacted by conflict wherever they are, the United States
today announced more than $697 million in additional humanitarian assistance.
State Department Bureau of Population, Migration, and Refugees Acting
Assistant Secretary Simon Henshaw made this announcement at the UN General
Assembly. It brings U.S. humanitarian assistance to nearly $7.4 billion since
the start of the Syria crisis in 2011. This assistance reflects the continued
generosity of the American people and demonstrates steadfast U.S. commitment
to helping address the unprecedented magnitude of suffering and urgent
humanitarian needs.

U.S. humanitarian assistance supports the operations of the United Nations,
other international organizations, and non-governmental organizations
operating across the region. Through this support, the United States will
continue to provide emergency food, shelter, safe drinking water, urgent
medical care, humanitarian protection activities, and other urgent relief to
help the 13.5 million people suffering inside Syria, throughout all 14
governorates in Syria — ultimately saving lives and alleviating human
suffering amid daily threats of violence and deprivation.

The new funding also helps mitigate the impact of the crisis on governments
and communities throughout the region that are straining to cope as they
continue to generously host five million refugees from Syria.

U.S. Humanitarian Assistance for the Syria Crisis, By Country

INSIDE SYRIA: Nearly $516 million

New total since the start of the crisis: Nearly $3.8 billion

The humanitarian needs inside Syria continue to outpace the international
response. As the largest single donor to the humanitarian response, U.S.
humanitarian assistance provides critical, lifesaving support to millions of
displaced people or those unable to meet their basic needs in affected areas
of Syria, including through operations across international borders and
conflict lines. The additional U.S. contribution continues to support
emergency food assistance, including monthly household food parcels, ready-
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to-eat rations, flour to bakeries, and food vouchers, which includes support
for the Raqqa response. The contribution also supports emergency medical
care, shelter assistance, and provision of safe drinking water, hygiene
programs, and improved sanitation to those affected by the crisis, including
refugee populations inside Syria. It also provides critical relief supplies
and much-needed counseling and protection programs to help the most
vulnerable, including children, women, persons with disabilities, and the
elderly.

LEBANON: Nearly $29 million

New total since the start of the crisis: Nearly $1.6 billion

Today’s announcement provides additional support to both the more than one
million refugees from Syria living in Lebanon and vulnerable Lebanese host
communities. The additional U.S. funding supports basic assistance to
refugees; food; health care— including life-saving hospital care and
childhood vaccinations; shelter improvements to informal settlements and sub-
standard shelters; and access to safe drinking water for Syrian refugees and
Lebanese host communities. The funding also supports emergency and
reconstructive surgeries for weapon-wounded patients, including young
children, evacuated to Lebanese facilities.

JORDAN: Nearly $88 million

New total since the start of the crisis: More than $1 billion

U.S. funding, now surpassing the $1 billion mark since the start of the
crisis, continues to support the 141,000 refugees from Syria living in camps,
as well as the more than 500,000 non-camp refugees with cash assistance to
meet basic needs such as rent, health care, food vouchers, and
transportation. It supports efforts to enroll additional students in public
school; psychosocial programs; and water and sanitation improvements that
benefit refugees from Syria and Jordanians. In addition, U.S. funding
supports refugee registration and information; access to work opportunities;
and protection programs based in communities. U.S funding includes providing
life-saving assistance for an estimated 50,000-60,000 Syrians stranded at the
Jordanian border. This assistance also supports food vouchers for Syrian
refugees.

TURKEY: $35 million

New total since the start of the crisis: Nearly $572 million

U.S. funding assists Turkey in addressing the humanitarian and protection
needs of more than 3.1 million Syrian refugees in Turkish host communities
and camps. Our funding includes basic assistance to refugees, support for
psychosocial programs, and prevention and response to gender-based violence.
U.S. assistance also provides essential commodities, including tents,
blankets, and winter supplies, supports emergency food needs, builds
additional schools, pays teachers’ stipends, and provides school supplies and
school transportation for children. This funding supports health programming



and accreditation for Syrian doctors, and expands livelihoods programming
including vocational training. This assistance also supports emergency food
needs among refugees living in camps.

IRAQ: $15 million

New total since the start of the crisis: Nearly $294 million

The Kurdistan Regional Government hosts 97 percent of Syrian refugees in
Iraq. U.S. funding supports the repair and upgrade of shelters, the expansion
and rehabilitation of schools, and improvements to water and sanitation
systems in refugee and host communities, in addition to the management and
maintenance of camps. Funding also supports psychosocial care, nutrition
programs, and otherwise helps refugees meet their food needs, including
through livelihoods programming.

EGYPT: $13 million

New total since the start of the crisis: More than $140 million

Our funding helps the 120,000 refugees from Syria meet their basic needs
including food, healthcare and education; prevents and responds to sexual and
gender-based violence and protects vulnerable children; and increases self-
reliance and livelihood opportunities.

Regional Funding: $2 million

New total since the start of the crisis: Nearly $18 million

Funding Numbers by Country*

Country This Announcement Total – Since FY 2012
Inside Syria $516 million $ 3.8 billion
Lebanon $ 29 million $ 1.6 billion
Jordan $ 88 million $ 1.0 billion
Turkey $ 35 million $ 572 million
Iraq $ 15 million $ 294 million
Egypt $ 13 million $ 140 million
Regional $ 2 million $ 18 million
TOTAL $ 697 million $ 7.4 billion

*Figures may not add to total due to rounding.

For further information, please contact PRMPress@state.gov.
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